
 

 

I am here to testify as an opponent to SB 49. 

There are constituents of ours who operate bed and breakfasts, lodging, motels, 

and RV park facilities all over this state. They are required to pay out of site 

property taxes, workman’s compensation, and carry insurance. KDWPT are 

director competitors and pay none of the above. 

So they could, if this bill is passed, lower their rate so low that local facilities 

would be at an even greater disadvantage. 

Remember, if there is not one cabin rented for a year, KDWPT is still in business. 

While those who are in the private sector would be out of business. 

First of all, why is KDWPT in the lodging business? 

I urge you to not pass SB 49. If anything, they need more oversight and not less. 

For those constituents who are in the lodging and RV business, who had to 

through zoning, pay property tax, pay worker’s comp, and are heavily regulated. 

It’s hard enough to compete in your local market, dealing with economic issues 

and with the Kansas weather, but SB 49 allows the state to play a game of Cabin 

Roulette. 

They do not care if they would put a local lady or RV family out of business. 

I urge you to vote NO on SB 49. 

 

Rep. Ken Corbet 










